
Sayyid Al-Hakeem at Al-Hikma National Movement Advisory Board’s Regular
Meeting: Calls for Internal Unity, to Confront Regional Challenges

During the regular meeting of the Advisory Board of Al-Hikma National Movement, Sayyid Ammar

Al-Hakeem, Head of the National State Powers Alliance, extended his congratulations to the

attendees on the arrival of the revered month of Sha’ban. His Eminence emphasized its sacred

significance, as it is associated with the Noble Messenger (PBUH) and the births of the Pure

Imams—Al-Hussein, Abu Al-Fadl Al-Abbas, and Imam Al-Sajjad (peace be upon them).

The meeting covered agenda items and included discussions on regional developments. H.E.

stressed the importance of approaching events with a rational perspective that avoids both

exaggeration and understatement. H.E. noted that ignoring challenges is unrealistic, while

amplifying  them  unnecessarily  is  equally  unacceptable.  Addressing  these  challenges,  H.E.

emphasized, requires strengthening internal unity, maintaining a unified stance, resolving

crises, and ensuring the effective implementation of the government’s program.

Regarding Gaza, H.E. highlighted the prisoner exchange process as a true victory for the

Palestinian  people.  However,  H.E.  also  warned  against  plans  aimed  at  displacing  Gaza’s

residents to other countries.

On domestic affairs, H.E. reiterated the need to proceed with budget amendments that serve the

public interest and ensure social justice. H.E. underscored the importance of addressing

government project funding issues to guarantee their efficient execution.

Concluding the meeting, H.E. called for utilizing the blessed months of Sha’ban and Ramadan as

an opportunity for worship, serving the people’s needs, and fostering both national and

spiritual values within society.


